
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Serving the 
Children 

of the World 
 

Kiwanis is a global organization of 

volunteers dedicated to changing the 

world one child and one community at a 

time. 

 

 

Office of the Secretary 

 
1419 Mallek Crescent, Victoria, B.C. V8T 2R3 

Phone/Fax: (250) 595-3133 

Email: kiwanisvictoria@shaw.ca 

Website: www.kiwanisvictoria.ca 

 

Tuesday Luncheon Meetings at 

The Constance Gibson Room 

Kiwanis Village Apartments 

3035 Cook St. 

(Unless otherwise noted) 
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CLUB OFFICERS (2012-2013 

President: Ken Humble District Governor: Greg Holland                                                                                          

(hgcltd@shaw.ca)  

Vice President: Harold Blenman Lieutenant Governor: Ron George 

Secretary: Will Dunlop  (ron-theresa@shaw.ca)      

Treasurer: Larry Bryant 

Past President: Dennis Varga 

Directors: (2 year term) Paul DeGagne, Derek Mumford, Dorothy Slater  

Directors: (1 year term) Eric Chappell, Louis Fortier, Ron George, Lucie Kinnear, Elise Wickson 

Honorary Members: Rick Morton, Ray Rose, Mickey Stevens  
 

SOCIETY OFFICERS – Kiwanis Village Society & Vic West Housing Society 

President…..Paul DeGagne Past President…..Tim Taylor 

Vice President…..Audrey McFarlane Administrator…..Meaghan Alford 

Secretary…..Jim Goff Treasurer…..Derek Mumford 

Directors…..Harold Blenman, Ken Humble, Cam McCallum, Bill McCubbin, Keith Myers, John 

Smith 

Tel: (250) 595-0331 Fax: (250) 595-6106  Email: kiwanisvillage@shaw.ca 
 

COMMITTEES 
 

Speakers & Programs…..John Smith, Elise Wickson  

Physical Arrangement/Reception…. John Baschuk, Eric Chappell, Louis Fortier, Will Dunlop 

Interclub…..Louis Fortier (250-598-3862) Email:VE7FOR@shaw.ca 

Birthday/Anniversaries…..Cam McCallum 

Invocations/Membership Welfare…..Harold Blenman                                         

Membership/Public Relations…..Harold Blenman, John Smith, Elise Wickson 

Website…..Carla Cacovic 

Constitution and Bylaws…..Louis Fortier, Derek Mumford 

Foundation…..Louis Fortier, Derek Mumford 

Gaming…..Will Dunlop, Elise Wickson 

Fundraising…..Paul DeGagne, Cam McCallum, Mickey Stevens 

Student Recognition…..Paul DeGagne 

Risk Management….. Mike Ellis 

Community Services 

International Relations…Patrick Ewing             

Eliminate Program…. (Maternal/Neonatal Tetanus) Eric Chappell, Patrick Ewing 

Kiwanis Village…..Cam McCallum, Ron George 

K-West (social housing)...Ron George, Derek Mumford 

Human/Spiritual Values…..Harold Blenman, Will Dunlop 

Youth Services 

Kiwanis Youth Shelter…..  Ron George                                                                                      

School Safety Patrols…..Bill McCubbin, Dennis Varga 

Kiwanis House…..Ron George, Dennis Varga 

Sponsored Youth 

Circle K (UVic)….. D. Varga, R. George, P. Ewing, P. DeGagne, D. Mumford, (spare) W. Dunlop   

Key Club (Claremont)…..Criena Sehkon        

K-Kids (Campus View)…..Circle K 

Major Emphasis Programs  

Kiwanis House ..... Paul DeGagne, Dennis Varga, Ron George   

Marketing 

 KCCP Program..... Criena Sekhon      



                                                    
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tuesday Luncheon Meetings                               All meetings Located At 
                                                                                        Kiwanis Village Apts. 
                                                                                              3045 Cook St. 
                                                                                     Constance Gibson Room 
                                                                                     (Unless otherwise stated) 
June 4 – Tuesday   
CLUB MEETING:   
37th Annual Student Recognition Day 
Meeting held at Cedar Hill Golf Course Club House 
(See item in text) 
 
June 11 - Tuesday 
CLUB MEETING: 
New members Carla Cacovic, Marlo Briggs and Nathan George will be Inducted into our 
Club. Div. 17 Lt. Governor Ron George will officiate. 
 
June 18 - Tuesday 
GENERAL INTEREST: 
 Speaker to be determined. 
 
June 25 – Tuesday 
GENERAL INTEREST: 
 Our speaker for today is Robert Darlington, co-author of “Three Princes Armed”. We look 
forward to this interesting program.    
  
 
 



 

 
Coming Events 
June 2 – Sunday: First Sunday of the Month 
Church Service 09:30 AM in the Viv Shoemaker 
Centre. The speaker will be Pastor Mel Tucker, 
Church of the Nazarene 
June 4 – Tuesday: 37th Annual Student 
Recognition Luncheon will be held at the Cedar 
Hill Golf Club (2nd Floor Dining Area). See item in 
text for details. 
June 11 – Tuesday:  Induction of new Club 
members Margot Briggs, Carla Cacovic and 
Nathan George.   
June 17 – Monday:  Kiwanis Village and K-West 
Boards meet at 7:00 PM in the Boardroom.      
June 18 – Tuesday: Club Business meeting.  
June 19 – Wednesday: Kiwanis Club of Victoria 
Board of Directors meeting, 4:30 PM in the 
boardroom.   
June 25 – Tuesday: Our speaker will be Bob 
Darlington, co-author of “Three Princes Armed”, 
Luxury Liners to Warships. 

Planning Ahead  

May 30 - June 2:   2013 – 14 Lt. Gov. Training     
June 26-30:   98th International Convention 
                       Vancouver, BC 
June 27-30:   58th Circle K Int’l Convention 
                       Vancouver, BC 
July 3-7:   70th Key Club Int’l Convention 
                  Washington, DC 
August 15-18:   96th PNW District Convention 
                           SeaTac, WA 
 
 
 

   
            Tuesday, June 4th 
37th Annual Student Recognition Day 
This special program was initiated by 
Past President Ray Goldsworthy and 
has become one of the most interesting, 
informative and inspirational programs 
in our Kiwanis year. 
Past President Paul DeGagne is 
Coordinator and MC of the program 
this year. The Luncheon will be held at 
the Cedar Hill Golf Course Club House. 
The cost per meal for Club members is 
$15.00 each. We thank a number of 
corporate sponsors who have helped in 
the cost area.  
Six students and an Administrator from 
each of 7 Secondary Schools in Greater 
Victoria will be in attendance. A 
student from each School will speak 
briefly about their school.  Board Chair 
Peg Orcherton, Board Vice Chair Bev 
Horsman and Deputy Superintendent 
Sherri Bell will also be in attendance. 
We hope you will be there to meet and 
support our young guests.  
  
_______________ 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 
 
Happy Birthday! 
June 5th . . . Fred Jauck   
 
Happy Anniversary! 
June 19th . . . Rick & June Morton 
 
June 30th . . . Cam & Blanche 
McCallum 



Invocations 
June 4th . . . Paul DeGagne      
June 11th . . . Ken Humble  
June 18th . . . Lucie Kinnear 
June 25th . . . Dorothy Slater 
 
   
 

Appeals and Projects 
 

During the month of May 2013, as follows:                      
Youth Services    
Kiwanis Emergency Youth Shelter $500.00  
School Safety Patrols: $110.00  
Human & Spiritual Values 
Support Religious Life in Community $43.00   
Sponsored Youth 
Claremont H.S. Key Club: $962.00    
Young Children: Priority One     
Kiwanis House Program $1,437.00 
Foster Parents Plan 
Holman-david Casro, Columbia  $420.00 
 

 

                                         Special Recognition                                
                                Mrs. Constance C. Gibson 
 As you are aware, each week (with few exceptions) our Kiwanis Club meets in the 
Constance Gibson room of the Kiwanis Village Apartments. The Room has been named in 
honour of Mrs. Gibson, a long-time resident of Victoria. In the early 1950’s, Mrs. Maude 
Jones, mother of Constance, was a tenant in the Kiwanis Villa. Mrs. Jones had received 
very good treatment from the Villa staff while there. When she passed away, Constance 
decided to return something to the Kiwanis Club of Victoria (Kiwanis Village Society) in 
return for the kindness shown to her Mother. 
 Between 1984 and 2003 Constance has contributed approximately $74,000.00 to the 
Society. Mrs. Gibson has had a long association and memorable career with Yarrows 
Limited, Burrard/Yarrows and Versatile. She has had the privilege of working in all 
departments. Some of the managers she has worked with include Norman Yarrow, H.A. 
and John Wallace, Edward Izard, Doug Kinvig, Bill Maddock, John Challinor, Bert Sale, 
Archie Hall, Bert Fickling, Archie Gillies and some more recent managers. 
 Constance retired after her 47th year of service with one employer. She thanked her 
husband, Gerald for his support over the years.  
 The Kiwanis Club of Victoria is pleased and honoured to name the room in which 
we meet each week the Constance Gibson Room. 
 
  
 



Sponsored Youth 
 

HAPPY 25TH ANNIVERSARY 
 CLAREMONT SECONDARY SCHOOL KEY CLUB! 

 
 The Club was chartered on January 11, 1988 with an initial 27 members. 
Our current Honorary Member Mickey Stevens, then a member of the former 
Kiwanis Club of Cordova Bay, was instrumental in the Chartering process. The 
Cordova Bay Club was the initial sponsor of the Key Club. When the Cordova 
Bay Club was dissolved in 1992, the Kiwanis Club of Sidney & Peninsula took on 
sponsorship of the Claremont Key Club until 2008.  
 
 In 2008 the Kiwanis Club of Victoria assumed sponsorship. We proudly 
continue to sponsor the Claremont Key Club and look forward to opportunities 
to interact with these wonderful youth leaders. Each year since assuming 
sponsorship, in cooperation with the Kiwanis Foundation of Canada, we have 
offered a minimum of 2 scholarships, and last year, due to exceptional 
circumstances, were able to grant 5 scholarships and bursaries. 
 
 Over the years the Key Club has undergone various transformations, 
particularly in the area of fundraising where the main thrust is now recycling. 
The Key Club motto is “Serving, our way of Life”.  Key Club members serve 
through projects such as ‘KCCP’, the Eliminate project, the Key Club Governor’s 
project ‘Project Educate”, the water station for the Goodlife Fitness Victoria 
Marathon, the Starlight Foundation, BC Children’s Hospital, Jeneece Place, and 
many more activities. 
 
 We are indeed proud of the community service completed each year by 
the Claremont Key Club.       
  
 

Induction of New Members 
                                                                                            
 On June 11, 2013 the Kiwanis Club of Victoria will induct three new 
members: Margot Briggs, Carla Cacovic and Nathan George will be inducted. We 
hope there will be a very good attendance to officially welcome them. Ron 
George, Lt. Governor of Division 17 will officiate. 
 
 
 
 
 
  


